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Testimony on HB 1300, H.D.1
Relating to a Fiduciary’s Standard of Care and Performance

Hearing on March 21, 2014
Committee on Judiciary and Labor

To:  The Honorable Sen. Clayton Hee, Chair
The Honorable Sen. Maile S. L. Shimabukuro, Vice Chair

RE: Testimony in Strong Support of HB 1300, Relating to a Fiduciary’s Standard of
Care and Performance

Dear Chair Sen. Clayton Hee, Vice Chair Sen. Maile S. L. Shimabukuro and Members of the
Judiciary and Labor Committee;

My name is Catherine M. Fujisaki, Esq. and I am Central Pacific Bank’s Vice President
and Personal Trust Department Manager. Central Pacific Bank (CPB) is a Hawaii-based
financial institution with approximately $4.7 billion in assets and 35 branches statewide. It was
founded in 1954. CPB is one of the three local banks (CPB, FHB, BOH) that provide corporate
trustee services in Hawaii.

CPB strongly supports this bill because it will allow the settlor of a trust to direct that the
responsibility for the investment function shall be entirely with the investment advisor and the
responsibility for the administrative functions shall be entirely with the administrator, or
corporate trustee, such as our bank.

One of the more important sections in this Bill is that:

“Whenever a provides that a trustee is to follow the direction of an advisor with respect to
investment decisions, distribution decisions, or any other decision of the trustee, then except
to the extent that the terms of the trust provide otherwise, the trustee shall have no duty to:

(A)Monitor the conduct of the advisor;

(B) Provide advice to the advisor or consult with the advisor; or

(C) Communicate with or warn or apprise any beneficiary [about decisions where the
fiduciary would or might have exercised the trustee’s own discretion in a manner
difference from the manner directed by the advisor.”

Some of our customers have investment advisors that have helped their family for
generations. If these customers want to continue to use the advisor after death, but also use a
local trust company for the administration of their trust, they have to pay the trust company to
watch over the advisor because it is not clear that the responsibilities of the trustee and the
advisor can be separated. Oftentimes this is too expensive for the customer and they must use a
trust company in one of the 34 states that allow the services to be unbundled.

We urge you to pass HB 1300. Thank you for your favorable consideration of this bill.

Sincerely,
C AL
Catherine M. Fujisaki, Es

Vice President & Personal Trust Department Manager
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